
Final Approved – February 10. 2020 

Draft – January 14, 2020 

 

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

January 14, 2020 

 

 
CALL TO ORDER – 

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Jonal Beck at 9:30 AM at the Pleasant Valley 

Community Center at 1605 E. Burnley Drive, Camarillo, CA 93010.  Jonal opened the meeting 

with a very cute sewing/quilting joke! 

 

WELCOME –  

Jonal reminded the audience that we are fragrance, cell phone & children free.  She pointed out 

emergency exits and asked that everyone be sure to sign in.  January birthdays were recognized.  

She reminded us of Lost & Found container in Ways & Means.  The bulletin board has valuable 

information.   

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

PRESIDENT –  

Lunch will be at Jessica’s today.    

 

TREASURER –  

Judy not present. 

 

WORKSHOPS – 

There are 2 seats remaining in Peggy Martin’s class tomorrow.  Janet Rice will be here in 

February focusing on curves & circles.  Our own Jenny Carr Kinney will hold her class on 

historical quilts in March. 

 

TRAVEL –  

Ellie announced that there are 5 seats still left on the bus to Road 2 California.  This trip is on 

Saturday, January 26, leaving Las Posas Park & Ride at 7:45 AM.  The bus will leave for home 

at 4:00 PM. 

There will be a 3-day retreat at Poinsettia Pavilion on February 24 – 26, 2020.  Tickets are now 

on sale for $60-.  There is a limit of 35 quilters.  There will be a pot luck on Tuesday evening. 

 

QUILT SHOW – 

Saundra reports that the quilt show is ramping up.  She has distributed many flyers to quilt shops 

& will have someone take them to Road 2 California.  Photos can be taken starting today of 

quilts that will be submitted for the show.  Applications are available today.  Critiquing will be 

available for $10-.  There are special commemorative pins available for $10-.  There is still a 

chair position open for organizing demonstrations. 
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Linda reminded everyone to finish their red & white challenge quilts.  The total perimeter needs 

to be between 72”-100”. 

Allison said that she and Linda Wilkinson are handling vendors.  They will have a wide variety 

as well as many new vendors. 

Thelma will be handling quilt sales.  Some quilts being sold will be donated with proceeds going 

to the guild while others will be on consignment. 

 

MISCELLANEOUS – 

Linda presented many new books for the library & reminded that library crates need to be taken 

home.  Maribeth talked about the new UFO Challenge & began taking lists today.  

 

PRESIDENT –  

Jonal announced that Connecting Threads is having a sale on all their batting -30% off. 

Carol is taking photos today of quilt show entries.  The next Quilt Guild General Meeting in 

February will be at the Freedom Center.  Beach Cities Guild is here today selling opportunity 

tickets for their quilt.  There will be a SCCQG Meeting on April 18th in Carson that will have a 

special Meet the Teachers event.  Our members are welcome to come.  The nominating 

committee is being formed for the 2020-2021 Board.  Many positions are open including 

President, Vice President, Treasurer, Newsletter, BOM & Travel.  Jonal announced that we had 

14 visitors today. 

 

BREAK – 9:50 – 10:10 AM 

 

SHOW & SHARE – 

Many beautiful quilts were shared. 

 

WAYS & MEANS –  

Jonal read numbers of winning tickets. 

  

SPEAKER –  

Maribeth introduced todays speaker Peggy Martin. 

 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS –  

Karolyn Skelly won the drawing today from our sign ins.  Please take home library crates & join 

us for lunch at Jessica’s.  Don’t forget to meet at Freedom Center next month! 

 

ADJOURNED – 11:31 AM 

 

Susan Wilson, Secretary 
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